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TAKE ACTION:  www.glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Meetings 
 Tuesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club 

489 Glenferrie Road 

Kooyong  Vic  3144 

Melways Map 59 Ref C3 

 

     Bookings & Apologies 
Contact Bob Carey: 

attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au 

 

Please be sure to let Bob Carey know by the 

Friday before the meeting if you are unable to 

attend. 

 
 

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
FEBRUARY 23RD, 2018 
 

 
 
The Boroondara Farmers' Market celebrated its 15th birthday 
in February, with a  gala market of which the founders would 
have been proud. With prizes and give-aways, speeches and 
plaques, music and mayhem, 15 years of doing good in the local 
community were marked with the appropriate colour and joy.  
 
John Hudson's detailed report on the Market is featured later 
in this Bulletin. Apparently Glenferrie wasn't the first club to be 
offered the Market by the City of Boroondara. Two other clubs 
were approached before Glenferrie, both of which turned down 
the offer. And that's not a surprise. The challenges would have 
seemed daunting in the beginning. The Farmers' Market takes 
enormous effort on the part of the club; it has done over a long 
period of time,  but the initial challenges must have seemed 
huge,  making the personal adjustment and the commitment, 
freeing up personal time, re-arranging priorities so that the 
Market could happen. Thanks to a small group of Glenferrie 
Rotarians, who stepped up to the mark and accepted the 
challenge and responsibility, the Boroondara Farmers Market 
was successfully established and has since thrived; last year it 
was voted the best Farmers' Market in Victoria!   
 
Those Glenferrie Rotarians of 15 years ago who made the 
personal commitment to set up the Farmers' Market and make 
it work are a great example for all of us. They accepted the 
calling of Rotary and committed . They were willing to change. 
They made the necessary adjustments in their personal and 
professional lives, to enable the Market to happen. Since that 
time over $1.4million has been raised for wonderful  community 
causes, the vast majority of which are in our local community. 
That's what is rightly  called Making a Difference.  
 
Congratulations to John Hudson, Ian Salek and Robert 
Winspear, who all work tirelessly on a regular basis to make 
sure the Market happens every month. Congratulations to all 
on the Farmers Market Committee who contribute to the 
Market's ongoing success. And congratulations to every 
member of the Rotary Club of Glenferrie and their partners and 
friends who have given time to work at the Market. It has been 
a terrific commitment with a creditable outcome. And that, 
after all, is why we joined Rotary!  
 

Wishing  you a great week ahead in Rotary!   

    Richard  

     

http://www.glenferrierotary.org.au/
http://www.kooyong.com.au/
mailto:attendance@glenferrierotary.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/glenferrierotary/
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Coming Events 
  

¶ Tuesday February 27th 2018: Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Speaker: Philip Archer. The 'One Rotary' Project and 
Glenferrie Rotary. 

¶ Sunday March 4th 2018: Clean Up Australia Day at 
Patterson Reserve, Hawthorn East. 

¶ Tuesday March 6th 2018: Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Fellowship Night - Gourmet BBQ on the Terrace  

¶ Tuesday March 13th: Club Meeting, Kooyong. 
Speakers: Ros McMorrow, Trevor Mackey, Helena 
Wimpole. Child Safety - Your Responsibilities 

¶ Tuesday March 20th: No Meeting 

Next Meeting - February 27th 2018  
Philip Archer - The One Rotary Project 

   

                    

 
 
The Tuesday night guest speaker was Mr. Yang Xu. He 
is a speaker, coach and retreat leader. He is the 
Founder of World Class Health Tours, Australiaôs #1 
provider of Transformational Wellness Experien ces. 
 
Yang informed us of how to succeed in increasing our 
longevity of life and pointed out the ñblue zonesò in the 
world that he has travelled to. He shared the secrets of 
longevity from a Greek island called Ikaria, which is 
one of the world's famous Blue Zones. 
 
These blue zones display 4 rules for longevity: 
 
1. Nourishment ï A Mediterranean  diet with various 
fresh vegetables and meat. 
2. Movement ï Just to keep moving and do activities 
you like not have to endure. 
3. Community ï A sense of community gives wellbeing. 
4. Purpose ï A sense of purpose is necessary. Why does 
one get up in the morning?  
 
Retirement must be organised. Studies show a sense of 
purpose can add 7 years more to your lifespan. 
Yang and his partner Morgan speak and coach others 
on empowering them to live a healthy and fulfilling life. 
They conduct Health Clinics and travel to these blue 
zones. See his website for further investigation. 
 

 https://worldclasshealthtours.com  
 

Mark Ellis  
Meeting Chairman  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CLUB MEETING REPORT 
2OTH FEBRUARY 2018 
Yang Xu - Wellness and Longevity 

The óOne Rotaryô Project is a Zone 8 Web and 
Communications Strategy, spanning the whole of 
Rotary Australia, with the aim of creating a unified 
platform for sharing the message of Rotary to the 
public . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It will bring Rotary Australia into to the modern era, 
by utilizing the analytics, business data and user 
behavior, to deliver the seamless online experience 
that is expected of an internationally renowned 
organization.  
 
The board of the Rotary Club of Glenferrie has 
volunteered the club as a pioneer site and an early 
implementer of this exciting pack age. Come along 
and hear how this project will affect our club, and 
our members, now and into the future.  
 
Kooyong Lawn Tennis Club  
Tuesday February 27 th, 2018  
 6:30pm for 7:00pm  

 

Remaining active in 
the community:  
Contrary to Australian 
culture, In Greece the 
elderly are considered 
key elements of the 
community. Old 
peopleôs homes are 
practically unknown 
in Greece. 

Guest speaker 
Yang Xu: Studies 
show that a sense 
of purpose in 
retirement can 
add seven years 
to your lifespan. 

The One Rotary Platform 
objective is to help us retain, 
renew and engage our 
membership. The project will 
deliver streamlined backend 
operations via a simple yet 
sophisticated online platform 
that can meet the needs of our 
current membership, whilst 
attracting new members. 

https://worldclasshealthtours.com/
http://onerotary.com.au/


 

 

  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Tuesday evening Glenferrie Rotary was privileged to 
have a presentation from Balwyn Rotarian and President 
Elect of that Club Di Gillies. Di is one of the most energetic 
contributing Rotarians in Distric t 9800. She is a Director of 
Boroondara Cares, on the Committee arranging the 
International Womenôs Day Breakfast, Chairperson of the 
Committee for the upcoming District Conference in  
Warrnambool and very importantly Rotarian Coordinator 
for Interplast ANZ . 
 
After briefly promoting attendance at the Interna tional 
Womenôs Day Breakfast on Wednesday 7 th March and 
highlighting the Panel that will be on stage Di spoke on 
her main topic, Interplast. Interplast is a joint project 
between Rotary and the Royal Australian College of 
Surgeons. It was established to provide voluntary medical 
teams to carry out plastic and reconstructive surgery in 
developing countries.  
 
Today, volunteer surgeons, anaesthetists, nurses and allied 
health professionals work in 17 countr ies across the Asia 
Pacific region. One of Glenferrieôs past Members Don 
Taylor went as an anaesthetist. Over 70 Rotarians have 
accompanied medical teams to assist in the delivery of 
services and act as ambassadors for Interplast. 
 
Since 1983, Interplast has delivered over 25,000 procedures 
and over 900 surgical /training and capacity building 
programmes. It has trained countless Medical Staff across 
26 developing countries in the Asia- Pacific region. 
 
The percentage breakdown of procedures include cleft l ip 
and/ or palate surgery 31%, trauma reconstruction 18%, 
surgery for tumours 19%, hand surgery 8%, burn 
contractures 22%, and other congenital anomalies 2%. 
Whist Di showed some confronting and emotive pictures of 
patients awaiting surgery there were pictures of the 
marvellous outcomes they had from reconstructive surgery. 
 
Di advised that Clubs/ Clusters can help with the cost of 
approximately  $1,000 per patient.  

CLUB MEETING REPORT 
13TH FEBRUARY 2018 
Di Gillies - Interplast - One of Rotary's Great Projects 

C'mon Mate! 
Helping hands Still 

Needed! 

Clean Up Australia  inspires 
and empowers communities 
to clean up, fix up and 
conserve our environment.  
 
This year, Clean Up 
Australia Day is on Sunday  
March 4th. The Rotary Club 
of Glenferrie has established 
an official 'Clean Up Site' at 
Patterson Reserve, Auburn 
Road  Hawthorn this year. 
Clean Up will be from 
9:00am until 12 noon. 
 
Volunteers are still  needed 
to come along and have lots 
of fun, clean up lots of 
rubbish and help make the 
day a huge success.  
 
To volunteer, you need to 
register on the official site. 
and bring along a sense of 
humour.  
 
Click on this button:  
 
 
 
 
or email Site Coordinator 
Teresa Liu: 
 
greenlady980@hotmail.com  

Amanda, pictured here 
with Interplast's volunteer 
surgeon Simon Donohue, 
after her operation to have  
a contracture released. A 
contracture is a condition 
of shortening and 
hardening of muscles, 
tendons, or other tissue, 
often leading to deformity 
and rigidity of joints.  

Urgent 
removal 
required  

mailto:greenlady980@hotmail.com
https://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/register/?Patterson+Reserve
https://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/register/?Patterson+Reserve
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What an achievement! We have reached 15 years of managing the 
Boroondara Farmers Market with the City of Boroondara, and of course 
there will be many more to come. 
 
It was an absolutely beautiful day for the market, and it remained that way 
throughout the morning. We had a nu mber of events planned to celebrate 
the day and it started off with a presentation plaque to be installed at 
Patterson Reserve This was unveiled by the Mayor, Councillor Jim Parke 
and Councillor Coral Ross who spoke to the success of the market in 
Boroondara. 
 
I was able to reply on behalf of Glenferrie Rotary Club and mentioned a 
couple of interesting statistics which are: - 

¶ We have managed 202 markets since our start in March 2003. 

¶ More than 320,000 patrons have been paying customers of the 
market.  

¶ There are a number of stallholders who have attended our markets 
from the beginning..  

¶ We have raised more than $1 million for community projects in 
Boroondara, and for International Rotary projects.  

 
The presentations were followed by musical entertainment from M ich 
McManus who tunefully sang a range of songs throughout the morning. 
We also decided to give some children the opportunity to win a prize, and 
with thanks to Peninsula Honey and Gippsland Fruit some products were 
placed in a market bag and given to the winners. More than 40 children 
won a prize. 
 
In mentioning the market bag we must thank the City of Boroondara 
through Nickie Wainwright who arranged for the supply to be available. 
They were well received and extremely popular. 
We again enjoyed the presence of a face painter and many young visitors 
enjoyed a little colour added to their faces.  
 
As usual our rostered teams had everything up and running promptly and 
the market scene looked great.  Thanks to Rob Winspear, Newton 
Langford and Ian Salek for their hard work on a hot Thursday morning in 
marking out the ground. We again had Denbigh Richards helping with set -
up and it was completed smoothly. 
 
The financial results for our efforts were a great outcome for our Rotary 
Club and will be well used in our Community Projects. 61 stallholders 
attended, to serve 1517 patrons, generating funds totalling $7,822.45 for 
the day. 
  
Special thanks to the City of Boroondara and Nickie Wainwright for the 
preparatory work in organisation of the market . 
 
The day concluded with a BBQ for the stallholders, prepared by the Rotary 
Club, in order to say thanks for all the support given over 15 years. They 
have arrived each market day, rain hail or shine, and without their 
attendance there would be no market and no funds for our Club. Many of 
our Rotarians also attended the BBQ and it was the best way to finish a 
great day. 
 
Thanks again to everyone for their support. 
  
                             John Hudson 
                             Farmers' Market Director  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY BFM! 
SATURDAY 17TH FEBRUARY 2018 
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Farmers Market Roster March  17th 2018 

Early Shift  6:30am - 10:00am  
Trevor Mackey (Captain), Peter Harries, Cameron Purnell, Cris Yudi, 

Ian Dobson, Newton Langford, Wayne Worladge  BCF (1) 

Late Shift  10:00am - 1:30pm 
John Suriano (Captain), Cheryl Pisterman, Jane Gilchrist, Cris Yudi, 

David Pisterman, Lynette Spencer, Michelle Boden,  BCF (1) 

Salvation Army Bread Run  

1/3/2018  Michael Hills  Cheryl Pisterman 

8/3/2018  Norm Fary  John Hudson 

15/3/2018  Wayne Worladge Liz Andrews 

Club Meeting Duty Roster  

 Set up/Down  and 
Welcome 

Cashier Cashier Chair  

27/2/2018  Thelma Hutchison  Lyn Kneale Bob Carey Bob Scott 

6/3/2018  Trevor Mackey Don Moore Janie Pirret  Cheryl Pisterman 

13/3/2018  Cameron Purnell Jeremy Romanes Ian Salek Richard Blakeman 

           
All rosters for the year are now available in the => Member's Area of the club website.  

Rostered on..... 

  Cluster Clatter!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you can't fulfil  a duty 
for any reason, please 
find a replacement and 
let the rosterer know. 

The Rotary Fair Trade and Charity Shop has moved to 650 High St East Kew, and we would like 
this information passed on to all of the cluster club Presidents and Bulletin Editors for the 
information of all of their members.  
 
We have had amazing support from all of the Boroondara clubs, especially lead roles from 
Canterbury, Hawthorn and Yarra Bend, and we receive goods from all clubs, which is essential for 
our profitability. The main beneficiary is DIK, and we have donated $20,000 t o them over the 
past 20 months. We also support CamCare, the Stroke association and Fair trade projects Seven 
Women, Brighter Futures, Alola and Timorese handicrafts projects.  
 
We will open our doors for the first time next Monday 26th February, and will c elebrate with a 
Grand Opening at the new shop on Friday 2nd March from 4.30pm - 6.30pm.  
 
Many thanks, 
Jill Forsyth  
Rotary Club of Kew  

Kew Rotary Announces New Location for the 
 Rotary Fair Trade and Charity Shop. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1cQYcpJsDtDsbJKVSqwZv8Rqodg4Ky7LycUepDv4mbyk/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1kW2eMWD55rgSQhGucH0q4Vo7gkfN8DlAPdlUjeZan58/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1T7St3IR3O1cI5luFMr9IvUYl1xuVKOZl39aJv__oMMM/edit
http://glenferrierotary.org.au/index.php?action=members
mailto:jill.forsyth@formax.com.au
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  Glenferrie Gossip 

The number of delegates registered for the conference reached the 
maximum allowable limit on Tuesday 20th February.  
 
If you would still like  to register, your only option is to become a 
ñsocial delegateò and sign-up for the Friday evening Welcome 
function and the Saturday night Conference dinner, at a cost of 
$120, via the Register page. 
 
You can also join a waiting list for any tickets that become available, 
due to cancellations, by sending an email to 
rotaryd9800conference@gmail.com  with your contact details. 
 
Peter Frueh 
District Governor D9800  
 

Plant-a-Tree Tree Planting and BBQ organised for Sunday April 15th 2018 

At the Rotary International Assembly in San Diego in 2017,  Rotary 
International President Ian Riseley challenged every Rotary club to 
Make a Diffe rence and plant at least one tree for every Rotarian 
between July 1 2017 and April 22nd 2018 - Earth Day. 
 
ñThe time is long past when environmental sustainability can be 
dismissed as not Rotaryôs concern. It is, and must be, everyoneôs 
concern,ò he said. 
 
The Rotary Club of Glenferrie will meet this challenge on Sunday 
April 15th, when with the assistance of the Friends of Westgate Park, 
the club will plant 50 trees plus an assortment of shrubs and grasses. 
 
Teresa Liu is coordinating the recruitment of vo lunteers - family and 
friends very welcome!  
 
Please see Teresa at a club meeting and put your name down for the 
Plant -a-Tree Day, or add your name to the online roster via this link 
=> Glenferrie Rotary Plant -a-Tree Roster   

A Visit to KIOSC is in the wind...  

District 9800 Conference a Sell-out  - 20 Days to Go!! 

Glenferrie Rotary Plant -a-Tree Day and BBQ 
Westgate Park,  
Todd Road, Port Melbourne  
Sunday 15th April 2018  
10:30am -1:00pm  
 
 

 
A club visit to Swinburne Uniôs KIOSC centre is being considered by 
the Vocational Services Committee. KIOSC, an initiative of the Knox 
high schools and Swinburne Uni,  provides information to year  9 and 
10 students about tertiary opportunities and acts as a trade school 
for tertiary trades.  Activities at KIOSC are designed to excite 
interest, such as 3-D printing, graphics  
design,  analytical testing, horticulture, and electrical engineering.  
 
KIOSC has been so successful that a number of similar centres are 
being implemented throughout the state.   It is little known that 
CHANCES runs the Boroondara component of the Tertiary 
Aspirations Program for Swinburne Uni.   CHANCES liaises with 
KIOSC and Swinburne Uni re the program and arranges with 
Boroondara secondary schools for students to be available.   
 
The annual program normally consists of 2 visits to KIOSC and one 
to Hawthorn Campus for each student. 457 students attended in 
2017.  A CHANCES rep usually attends each day, along with teachers 
from the schools and Swinburne students who are employed to guide 

the groups, of which there may be 4 or more.  
Wayne Worladge  

http://www.kiosc.vic.edu.au 

mailto:rotaryd9800conference@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2017-18-ri-president-ian-hs-riseley-announces-his-presidential-theme
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1U3_J7BO0Fy1hjRIfTBIHrl8Wi_41WkYFN2r8MJDNZv0/edit#gid=640448659
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1U3_J7BO0Fy1hjRIfTBIHrl8Wi_41WkYFN2r8MJDNZv0/edit
https://www.google.com.au/maps/@-37.8319344,144.9012686,16z?hl=en
http://www.rotaryconference.org.au/
http://www.kiosc.vic.edu.au/


 

 

7 

                   News Extra!! 

Rotary Club of Glenferrie Inc. PO Box 2134 Hawthorn  Vic 3122 
secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au 

mailto:secretary@glenferrierotary.org.au

